Twenty years ago, SCI employee Judy Brann travelled to Norway and taught an Official Measurer
course. One of her students was Nils-Ole Stubberud, standing at right, who recently contacted
SCI to have a new course taught. Measurer Instructor Norbert Ulimann, center seated, travelled
to Oslo and on to the locality of Sormarka to a meeting center where Nils-Ole had perfectly orga-
nized the course locality and overnight facilities. A total of nine new measurers took the course
and are eager to start entering trophies into the SCI Record Book. Ulimann also thanked the lead-
ership of the SCI Nordic Safari Club for their help in the organization of the meeting and course.



Italian Chapter Convention

This year’s Convention of the Italian Chapter was held in the city of Bologna. With an excellent
overall attendance of the three days event it's Grand Finale was the Gala Dinner, at the end of
which, the members of the Chapter’s Board united for a photo with SCI President Craig Kauffman,
fourth from left, Regional Representative Europe Norbert Ulimann, fifth from left, who both con-
gratulated Chapter President Lodovico Caldesi, sixth from left, on a great event !

Helvétia Chﬁpter Elections

The Helvetia Chapter met in the Ticino, Italian-speaking part of Switzerland, to hold a day of ac-
tivities, fundraising and elections. The members of the Chapter’s Board of Directors are shown
above, in the center the newly elected President, Tim Seager. Regional Representative Europe
Norbert Ullmann congratulated the new Board members and wished them lots of participants in
their planned activities for the next 12 months.



